To:
First City Limited




From:

First City House


19 Waterloo Road


Wolverhampton


WV1 4DY

Dear Sirs
LAND SITUATED OFF TUTBURY ROAD, OUTWOODS, BURTON UPON TRENT

I/We object strongly to the proposed development of 325 houses and a primary school on land between Tutbury Road, Harehedge Lane and Rolleston Road.  The development is ill-considered for the following reasons:
It will virtually join Rolleston to Horninglow and Outwoods making Rolleston part of Burton.  This coalescence of outlying villages into the Burton envelope is against Borough Council policy.

We believe that the demand for school places in the area is already met and that the demand for places is, in fact, generated from Burton town centre population growth. The location of this school is in completely the wrong place, and, due to its proposed location, threatens the future of other surrounding village schools such as Anslow and Rolleston.

Traffic around school times is already horrendous in this area.  Access to the school is limited, and traffic will be worsened by its location away from the suggested catchment area of inner Burton. In fact the traffic will be doubled, as parents will travel from Burton to Rolleston and then back to Burton to work, making the reverse return trip to collect children after school.  This is in addition to the 325 families leaving for and returning from work.
In spite of what the County Council say, several suitable sites are available in Burton such as the old Renolds site, or the Belvedere Road Club site.  In fact the County Council have closed schools in the area in the last couple of years.

The site is not close to amenities such as shops and employment.  It is not an economically or ecologically sustainable site.
The County Council governing party at the last election campaigned against the sale of farm land.
The suggestion seems to be completely driven by the fact that the County Council owns the land.  If this were not the case it would not even be considered for development.

Yours faithfully,

